
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
February 15, 2018 
   

Councillor Kristyn Wong-Tam 
Chair, Toronto and East York Community Council 
100 Queen St. W.  
 

Bain Avenue: A Better Parking Arrangement 
 

Dear Chair and Members of the Toronto and East York Community Council 
 
Recently my office has received two separate requests from Bain Avenue, one from residents 
asking for expanded parking options, and one from Withrow Public School looking to expand 
the times for their Pick-Up and Drop-Off times to better match the realities of the school day. 
 
Transportation Services has indicated that there is a solution that I believe will satisfy all 
parties. This involves a relocation of the Pick-Up and Drop-Off Zone to the same side as the 
school (improving safety for the children) and allowing residents to park normally on the north 
side of the street. This will be accompanied by an expansion of the permitted Pick-Up and Drop-
Off hours.  
 
Recommendations: 
1. That the Director of Transportation, Toronto and East York, report to the April 4th meeting 
of the Toronto and East York Community Council on: 

a) Switching the Pick-Up and Drop-Off area for Withrow P.S from the north side of 
Bain to the south side of Bain.  
b) Extending the times of the Pick-Up and Drop-Off Area to 8:30AM to 4:30PM, 
Monday to Friday, except July, August and Public Holidays.  
c) The addition of Parking Islands on Bain Avenue between Broadview and Ingham to 
increase parking supply 
 

   
Respectfully, 

 
 
 

Paula Fletcher 
City Councillor 
Ward 30, Toronto Danforth 


